
 

Spring Term 1 National Curriculum Skills coverage Foundation Subjects  

2021-2022 
  

Spring  EYFS  
 

Year 1 
 
How do an owl 
and a pussycat 
travel over the 
sea? 

Year 2  
 
How do an owl 
and a pussycat 
travel over the 
sea? 

 Year 3 
 
Why are 
festivals 
important? (RE - 
Hinduism) 
 
 
e-safety week 
9th Feb 
 
 

Year 4  
 
Why are 
festivals 
important?  
(RE - 
Hinduism) 
 
e-safety week 
9th Feb 

Year 5 
 
Something 

Deadly This 

Way Comes – 

link to Macbeth 

 
 

Year 6  
 

Something 

Deadly This Way 

Comes – link to 

Macbeth 

 

 

Focus half 
term: DT 
 

  

 DT 

I can use my ideas to 
make something. 
 

I can describe how 
something works. 
 

I can cut food safely. 
 

I make a product 
which moves. 
 

I can make my model 
stronger. 
 

I can explain to 
someone else how I 
want to make my 
product. 
 

I can choose 
appropriate 
resources and tools. 
 

DT 
I can think of an idea 
and plan what to do 
next. 
 

I can choose tools and 
materials and explain 
why I have chosen 
them. 
 

I can explain what 
went well. 
 

I can explain why I 
have chosen specific 
textiles. 
 

I can measure 
materials. 
 

I can describe the 
ingredients I am 
using.  
 

  Design 
Technology 
 
I can come up with 
a range of ideas 
after collecting 
information from 
different sources. 

I can produce a 
detailed step-by-
step plan. 

I can suggest 
alternative 
plans:outlining the 
positive features 
and drawbacks. 

I can explain how 
a product will 
appeal to a 
specific audience. 
I can evaluate 
appearance and 

Design Technology 
 
I can come up with a 
range of ideas after 
collecting information 
from different 
sources. 

I can produce a 
detailed step-by-step 
plan. 

I can suggest 
alternative 
plans:outlining the 
positive features and 
drawbacks. 

I can explain how a 
product will appeal to 
a specific audience. I 
can evaluate 
appearance and 



 

I can make a simple 
plan. 
 

function against 
original criteria.  

I can use a range 
of tools and 
equipment 
competently. 

I can make a 
prototype before 
making a final 
version. 

I show that I can 
be both hygienic 
and safe in the 
kitchen. 

 

function against 
original criteria.  

I can use a range of 
tools and equipment 
competently. 

I can make a 
prototype before 
making a final 
version. 

I show that I can be 
both hygienic and 
safe in the kitchen. 

PE  DANCE 

- Explore basic body 
actions 
- Practice moving 
expressively and 
clearly 
- With help, 
remember, repeat 
and link movements 
-Begin to make 
single movements 
and combine them 
- Choose appropriate 
movements 
- Describe some 
qualities of 
movements 
 
- Perform basic body 
actions 

DANCE 

- Perform  basic body 
actions 
- Make a simple 
dance phase 
exploring dynamic & 
expression 
- Begin to work with 
a partner 
- Respond to a stimuli 
and musical 
accompaniment 
- Perform short 
dances, showing 
some understanding 
of expressive 
qualities 
- With help, describe 
their work 
- Perform body 
actions with control 
and coordination 

Gymnastics 

- Perform some 
gymnastic actions 
with control & 
accuracy 
- Show contrast in 
shape and use of 
direction  
- Follow warm up 
activities carefully 
- Repeat short 
movements 
including unlike 
actions 
- Work safely on 
floor and apparatus 
- Describe what 
others have done 
using gymnastic 
language 
 

Gymnastics 
- Perform a range 
of basic actions & 
use them together 
to create a short 
sequence 
- With help, 
describe 
similarities & 
differences in 
others work 
- Remember and 
repeat short 
sequences with 
changes in level, 
direction or speed 
 
- Plan, perform 
and repeat longer 
sequences 
- Understand that 
strength and 

Gymnastics 
 
- With help, make 
up sequences that 
include 
contrasting 
actions, shapes 
and balances 
- Repeat their 
sequences 
successfully 
- Practise and 
refine actions, 
shapes and 
balances 
- Watch, compare 
and contrast 
others’ 
performances 
 
- Create, practice 
& refine longer, 

Gymnastics 
 
- Make up, practise 
and refine 
sequences with a 
partner 
- Use composition 
knowledge to create 
a sequence 
- Make simple 
judgements about 
their own and others 
work 
- Choose actions, 
shapes and balances 
from memory 
- Practise & refine 
actions, shapes and 
balances on their 
own 
 



 

- Choose and use 
appropriate 
movements 
- Move with control 
- Use different body 
parts singly and in 
combination 
- Remember and 
repeat short dance 
sequences 
- Vary the way they 
use the space 
 
- Perform more 
complicated 
combinations 
fluently 
- Show an awareness 
of phrasing and 
music 
- Perform clearly and 
expressively 
- Movements show a 
clear understanding 
of dance 

- Link actions to 
remember and 
repeat a dance phase 
- Choose movements 
with different 
dynamic qualities 
- Perform short 
dances showing 
expressive qualities 
 
- Create, improve and 
perform complex 
dance phases 
- Use dynamic and 
expressive qualities 
clearly in their dance 
- Perform short 
dances linking actions 
fluently & with 
control 
- Use simple dance 
vocab to describe and 
interpret dance 

- Choose and plan 
sequences of 
contrasting actions 
- Explain how 
strength and 
suppleness affect 
performance 
- Adapt sequences 
to suit different 
apparatus 
- Compare & 
contrast sequences, 
talking about 
improvements 
 
- Show control, 
consistency and 
accuracy of 
movement 
- Suggest warm up 
activities 
- Include changes in 
level, direction and 
speed in sequences 
- Suggest ways to 
improve 
performance 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

suppleness can be 
improved 
- Watch, describe 
and suggest 
improvements to 
others 
performances 
- Perform actions, 
balances, body 
shapes with 
control 
- Adapt their own 
movements to 
include a partner 
- Recognise criteria 
that lead to 
improvement 
(change speed) 
- Suggest 
improvements to 
their own 
performance 
 
- Perform longer, 
more complex 
sequences with 
imagination 
- Say when 
movements are 
well performed 
and suggest way 
they could be 
improved 
- Choose practise 
and refine 
sequences on their 
own 
- Take the lead 
when working in a 

more complex 
sequences for 
performance inc. 
changes in level, 
speed & direction 
- Adapt their 
performance to 
the demands of 
the task 
- Choose actions, 
body shapes and 
balances from a 
wider range of 
themes and ideas 
- Use basic criteria 
to make 
judgements about 
performance 
 
- Make up longer, 
more complex 
sequences, 
including 
contrasting 
shapes, actions, 
balances and 
usually one 
dynamic 
- Easily adapt 
sequences from 
one situation to 
another 
- Show clear 
individual 
movements 
- Take the lead in 
a group when 
preparing a 
sequence for 

- Make up longer, 
more complex 
sequences, including 
changes of direction, 
level and speed 
- Show clarity, 
fluency & 
consistency in their 
movements 
- Combine & 
perform gymnastic 
actions, shapes & 
balances 
- Show an awareness 
of factors 
influencing the 
quality of 
performance and 
suggest aspects 
needing 
improvement 
- In small groups 
prepare a sequence, 
perform to an 
audience 
 
- Make up their own 
sequences 
- Organise groups 
independently 
- Include a wide 
range of actions, 
shapes and balances 
in their 
performance, some 
of which are original 
- Arrange their own 
apparatus safely to 
suit tasks 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 

small group, 
adapting actions to 
include everyone 
 
 
 
 
 

performance to 
an audience 
- Practise and 
refine their own 
work 
- Transfer 
smoothly from 
one movement to 
another 

- Lead class warm up 
activities 
- Suggest different 
ideas that will lead 
to individuals 
improving their 
performance in 
small group 
sequences 

Science   ANIMAL INCLUDING 
HUMANS 
 
I can identify and name 
a variety of common 
animals including fish, 
amphibians, reptiles, 
birds and mammals. 
(y1) 
I can identify and name 
a variety of common 
animals that are 
carnivores, herbivores 
and omnivores (y1)
  
I can describe and 
compare the structure 
of a variety of common 
animals (fish, 
amphibians, reptiles, 
birds and mammals, 
including pets) (y1)
  
I can identify, name, 
draw and label the 
basic parts of the 
human body and say 
which part of the body 
is associated with each 
sense. (y1) 
 
SEASONAL 
CHANGE 

ANIMALS 
INCLUDING 
HUMANS 
 

I can identify and name 
a variety of common 
animals including fish, 
amphibians, reptiles, 
birds and mammals. (y1) 
I can identify and name 
a variety of common 
animals that are 
carnivores, herbivores 
and omnivores (y1)
  
I can describe and 
compare the structure 
of a variety of common 
animals (fish, 
amphibians, reptiles, 
birds and mammals, 
including pets) (y1)
  
I can identify, name, 
draw and label the basic 
parts of the human 
body and say which part 
of the body is associated 
with each sense. (y1) 
 
SEASONAL 
CHANGE 
 

Electricity  

To make careful 
observations and 
accurate 
measurements 
using standard 
units. 

To make recordings, 
record findings 
using drawings, 
labelled diagrams, 
keys, bar charts, 
tables and 
pictograms. 

To use and build on 
the language from 
years 1&2. 

To use identify, 
evidence, suggest 
and improve.  

Explaining 
scientifically. 

Electricity  
To make careful 
observations and 
accurate 
measurements 
using standard 
units.  
To make 
recordings, record 
findings using 
drawings, labelled 
diagrams, keys, bar 
charts, tables and 
pictograms.  
To use and build on 
the language from 
years 1&2.  
To use identify, 
evidence, suggest 
and improve.   

Greater range of 
Scientific/ technical 
language 

Compare and 
discuss 
observations 

Begin to raise 
questions. 

Light / electricity  
 

To take accurate 
and precise 
measurements 
using a range of 
equipment. 

To repeat and 
refine 
measurement 
collections. 

To record results 
in increasingly 
complex 
diagrams, keys, 
tables, bar charts 
scatter diagrams, 
line graphs and 
pie charts. 

To use variable, 
control, fair test 
hypothesis and 
evaluation. 

  

Light / electricity  
 

To take accurate and 
precise 
measurements using 
a range of 
equipment. 

To repeat and refine 
measurement 
collections. 

To record results in 
increasingly complex 
diagrams, keys, 
tables, bar charts 
scatter diagrams, 
line graphs and pie 
charts. 

To use variable, 
control, fair test 
hypothesis and 
evaluation. 

  

APPLY 



 

 
I can observe changes 
across the four 
seasons. (y1)  
I can observe and 
describe weather 
associated with the 
seasons and how day 
length varies. (y1) 
data to help answer 
questions. 

I can observe changes 
across the four seasons. 
(y1)  
I can observe and 
describe weather 
associated with the 
seasons and how day 
length varies. (y1) 
data to help answer 
questions. 

Compare and 
discuss with peers 
and staff 

Identify reasons 

Explore questions 

Compare 

Suggest and 
explore what might 
work scientifically 

  

 

  

 

Compare with other 
groups 

Develop ideas for 
fair test. 

  

 

APPLY 

 

Use bank of 
technical / 
scientific 
language. 

Investigate 
relationships.  

Think of own 
questions  

Classify  

Test own 
hypothesis with 
prompts  

Choose own 
equipment   

  

Pupils should 
build on the work 
on light in year 3, 
exploring the way 
that light behaves, 
including light 
sources, reflection 
and shadows. 
They should talk 
about what 
happens and 
make predictions. 
Pupils might work 
scientifically by: 

 Embedded 
scientific/ technical 
vocabulary. 

Create questions to 
investigate. 

Use comparatives 

Justify ideas and 
clarify 

Plan fair tests into 
experiments 

Chose own 
equipment  to 
measure with 
accuracy   

 

 
Pupils should build 
on the work on light 
in year 3, exploring 
the way that light 
behaves, including 
light sources, 
reflection and 
shadows. They 
should talk about 
what happens and 
make predictions. 
Pupils might work 
scientifically by: 
deciding where to 
place rear-view 
mirrors on cars; 
designing and 
making a periscope 
and using the idea 



 

deciding where to 
place rear-view 
mirrors on cars; 
designing and 
making a 
periscope and 
using the idea that 
light appears to 
travel in straight 
lines to explain 
how it  
works. They might 
investigate the 
relationship 
between light 
sources, objects 
and shadows by 
using shadow 
puppets. They 
could extend their 
experience of light 
by looking a range 
of phenomena  
including 
rainbows, colours 
on soap bubbles, 
objects looking 
bent in water and 
coloured filters 
(they do not need 
to explain why 
these phenomena 
occur) 
Building on their 
work in year 4, 
pupils should 
construct simple 
series circuits, to 
help them to 

that light appears to 
travel in straight 
lines to explain how 
it  
works. They might 
investigate the 
relationship 
between light 
sources, objects and 
shadows by using 
shadow puppets. 
They could extend 
their experience of 
light by looking a 
range of phenomena  
including rainbows, 
colours on soap 
bubbles, objects 
looking bent in 
water and coloured 
filters (they do not 
need to explain why 
these phenomena 
occur) 
Building on their 
work in year 4, 
pupils should 
construct simple 
series circuits, to 
help them to answer 
questions about 
what happens when 
they try different 
components, for 
example, switches, 
bulbs,  
buzzers and motors. 
They should learn 
how to represent a 



 

answer questions 
about what 
happens when 
they try different 
components, for 
example, 
switches, bulbs,  
buzzers and 
motors. They 
should learn how 
to represent a 
simple circuit in a 
diagram using 
recognised 
symbols. 
Note:Pupils are 
expected to learn 
only about series 
circuits, not 
parallel circuits. 
Pupils  
should be taught 
to take the 
necessary 
precautions for 
working safely 
with electricity. 
Pupils might work 
scientifically by: 
systematically 
identifying the 
effect of changing 
one component at 
a time in a circuit; 
designing and 
making a set of 
traffic lights, a 
burglar alarm or 
some other useful  

simple circuit in a 
diagram using 
recognised symbols. 
Note:Pupils are 
expected to learn 
only about series 
circuits, not parallel 
circuits. Pupils  
should be taught to 
take the necessary 
precautions for 
working safely with 
electricity. 
Pupils might work 
scientifically by: 
systematically 
identifying the effect 
of changing one 
component at a time 
in a circuit; designing 
and making a set of 
traffic lights, a 
burglar alarm or 
some other useful  
circuit. 
 
 



 

circuit. 
 
 

Art   PENCIL SKETCHING 

OF FEATHERS 

CLAY MAKING 

OWLS 

 

Cut, roll and coil 
materials 
 
Draw lines of 

different thicknesses 

 

PENCIL SKETCHING 
OF FEATHERS 
CLAY MAKING OF 
OWLS 
 

Make a clay pot 
 
Join 2 clay pots 
 
Choose and use 3 
different grades of 
pencil 
 

Hindu Art  
 
Develop clay pot to 
represent an object 
 
Compare work of 
different artists 
 

Hindu Art 
 

Sculpt clay and 
other moldable 
materials to create 
desired outcome 
 
Experiment with 
styles used by other 
artists 

Digital media 
 
Use images 
(scanned and 
found) in art 
work, altering 
where necessary 

Digital media 
 
Use a range of 
digital resources to 
create desired 
outcome and 
evaluate and justify 
choices 
 

PHSE  Being responsible 
Computer Safety 

Being responsible 
Computer Safety 

    

ICT  ALGORITHMS & 
PROGRAMMING 
I can create a series 
of instructions 
I can plan a journey 
for a programmable 
toy 

ALGORITHMS & 
PROGRAMMING 
I can use a range of 
instructions 
I can test and amend 
a set of instructions 
I can find errors and 
amend 
I can write a simple 
programme and test it 
I can predict what the 
outcome of a simple 
program will be 
I understand that 
algorithms are used 
on digital devices 
I understand that 
programs require 
precise instructions 
 

CODING & Safer 
INTERNET DAY   
I can use a range of 
instructions  
I can design a 
sequence of 
instructions 
including directional 
instructions. 
I can write 
programmes that 
accomplish specific 
goals  
I can work with 
various forms of 
input. 
I can work with 
various forms of 
input  
I will learn to use 

CODING & Safer 
Internet day  
 
Algorithms and 

programming . 

I can experiment with 

variables to control 

models  

I can gie an on screen 

robot specific 

instructions to move 

from a to b.  

I can make accurate 

predictions and explain 

why I believe 

something will happen 

(linked to 

programming). 

I can de-bug a 

programme.  

 

Digital Literacy  

I can understand 

acceptable and 

unacceptable 

Video editing 
 
Select, use and 
combine a variety 
of software 
(including internet 
services) on a 
range of digital 
devices to design 
and create a 
range of 
programs, 
systems and 
content that 
accomplish given 
goals, including 
collecting, 
analysing, 
evaluating and 
presenting data 
and information 
 
I can create a 

Video editing 

Select, use and 

combine a variety of 

software (including 

internet services) on 

a range of digital 

devices to design 

and create a range 

of programs, 

systems and content 

that accomplish 

given goals, 

including collecting, 

analysing, evaluating 

and presenting data 

and information 

 



 

technology 
respectfully  
I know where to ask 
when I am 
concerned  
I know technology is 
used inside and 
outside of schools  

 

behaviour using 

technology  
document in 
different 
applications. 
 
I can open a 
document in 
different 
applications, 
I can save a 
document in a 
specific location in 
different 
applications. 
 
I know when to 
create, save and 
open and can use 
them correctly 
 

I can create a 

document in different 

applications. 

 

I can open a 

document in different 

applications, 

I can save a 

document in a 

specific location in 

different 

applications. 

 

I know when to 

create, save and 

open and can use 

them correctly 

 

Music   Add sound effects to 

a story 

 

Add sound effects to a 

story 

 

Fireworks music Fireworks music Recorders 

To learn how to 

play 5 notes on a 

recorder. 

 

To understand 

time signatures. 

 

To understand 

dynamics and 

their expressive 

effect. 

 

To improvise with 

an awareness of 

rhythm. 

Recorders 

To learn how to play 

5 notes on a 

recorder. 

 

To understand time 

signatures. 

 

To understand 

dynamics and their 

expressive effect. 

 

To improvise with an 

awareness of 

rhythm. 

 



 

 

To maintain an 

independent part 

in a group 

performance. 

 

To perform with 

control, dynamics 

and awareness of 

others. 

To maintain an 

independent part in a 

group performance. 

 

To perform with 

control, dynamics 

and awareness of 

others. 

        

Visit / 
Enrichme
nt 
activities.   

 Picnic - prepared by 
children in DT 

Picnic - prepared by 
children in DT 

Holi festival and  Holi festival  Hook - Deadly 

leaders 

Outcome – 

puppet show 

filmed for 

parents - 

Youtube  

Hook - Deadly 

leaders 

Outcome – puppet 

show filmed for 

parents - Youtube 

 


